

Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority (PCNPA) Youth Committee

Minutes of meeting held online 26/4/22 at 6.00pm

Youth Committee Members present at the meeting: Libby 7/6 , Noah 6/6, Jemma 6/6, Joel 9/10, Seb 4/4, Charlie 6/6, Sarah 8/


Facilitators: Tom M 8.5/9 , Graham 8/8

Visitors: N/A

Apologies: Beccs,

Matters Discussed

Agenda Item	Discussion	Action
1	Welcome and introductions / Check-in & check out as above in brackets	
2	<p>Updates:</p> <p><u>Young people:</u></p> <p>Noah Teens Matter Pembs – with help of Demi and Sara – set up a youth recognition (11 – 18) evening Pembroke Town Hall 1st July. Hoping to set up as a non-profit organisation. 7 Individual awards, 7 individual awards</p> <p>YC members / NP staff can nominate people</p> <p>Can see if people would like to nominate Youth Rangers / Cttee</p> <p><u>National Park:</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Reorganisation consultation underway - Microsoft TEAMS rolling out next Friday - Toms leaving (2 year secondment) – will remain a volunteer with Youth Rangers / Cttee <p><u>Youth Service:</u> No Update</p>	<p>Tom – suggested help sought from PAVS / Youth Service on H and S / Safeguarding / insurance etc –</p> <p>Graham agreed he could advise</p> <p>Sarah H – will ask Pure West Radio if they could support as she works for them</p>
3	<p>Matters arising (from previous Youth Committee / Working Group meeting)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Youth Climate Ambassadors- pursue further links • Youth Assembly links– Next Steps... Tom not heard back from CYPRO 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Active Travel / Transport for Young People <p>Tom to invite Anthony Richards and Matt Cloud to future meeting to talk about RoW and promotion to young people</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PCNPA Wellbeing objectives – give some feedback – was not able to happen on the Graffiti day . Window now closed 	
4	<p>Youth Committee members capacity</p> <p>Long discussion on those present’s capacity at present:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Generally limited – Exams / revision / coursework / new jobs - Proposed that new activity should be shelved until more capacity (later in June?) 	<p>Tom to put to those not present on Basecamp / FB etc</p>
5	<p>Newgale Coastal Adaptation – Feedback from Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum Engagement day 12th April at Newgale</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Everyone enjoyed day / thought very useful and suitable to Youth Cttee - Generally having reflected on the day since people stand by the views that Jemma recorded on the day <p>Tom to circulate forms and pictures from photographer Tess Seymour</p>	<p>Jemma will compile the notes from the day, send to PCF and Tom</p>
6	<p>Graffiti project</p> <p>The three 8’x4’ boards started by YC last month completed by Lloyd the Graffiti and Tom has varnished. Still need words adding (from Dylan BBNPA)</p>  <p>Decision needed on next steps – suggestions are:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. To promote opportunity for young people to send in drawings / pics of positive activities in the landscape through press release / Socials etc, then stick on board / varnish and encourage schools / youth clubs / other 	<p>Tom to chase Dylan BBNPA for words!</p>

	<p>venues inc NP to host and run engagement activities for their pupils</p> <p>2. To try and get boards into schools / youth clubs / other venues inc NP and for staff to encourage young people to engage by adding figures that are collected and documented / poss prize. A reuseable resource...</p> <p>Option 2 preferred by all, also agreement on</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Likely to get more stuff back / good to get more people engaged in doing the pictures / more interactive will stick better - Targeting secondary / College although showing to wide range wide range of ages would be good - use Noah's video along with another video / suggested lesson plan / Pembrokeshire Youth Manifesto as a resource pack - Ask for advice from Discovery Team on helping get it into schools - Graham raised the logistic issues – will be challenge to transport and therefore wont get to many places in short period - Tom - Funders requirements – YouthBank report will be needed c. October via CYPRO 	<p>Pursue option 2</p> <p>YC to finish resource pack – blurb / video etc</p>
7	<p>Youth Committee development – Welsh National Parks / National Parks UK next steps / ways of working (inc Code of conduct for online and face to face meetings) / Europarc / Youth+ etc</p> <p>Tom updated on conversation with the new Youth Development staff from Brecon and Snowdonia – a real opportunity for coordinated collaboration with YP in both other Welsh NPs. Will be a while before both are up and running. They both like Pembs model – likely to get Youth Ranger-type activity going then look at Youth Committees</p>	<p>Links to be maintained with BBNPA and SNPA / NPUK Youth Voice / Europarc</p> <p>Try and look at Code of Conduct ASAP</p> <p>Revisit in late June</p>

	Discussion around capacity of young people at present suggests that these changes need to be shelved for a couple of months as everyone so busy – see above item 4	
8	<p>Queens Commonwealth Baton Relay – event at Castell Henllys 1st July – need to be there 8.45a.m – c 10.00</p> <p>Tom clarified the initial offer from the QBR organisers of a Debate on Climate Change with Tegryn / PCC CEO Will Bramble was actually not viable in the time scale for the day and that he had challenged this on basis that such activity was not in line with Youth Committee aims of meaningful engagement. Instead there is the opportunity for YC members to attend and support baton bearers from local school- with potential to get some PR through BBC etc. Names need confirmation this week</p> <p>Limited availability on the day as clash with college etc– Joel / Seb / Jemma poss interested</p> <p>Graham confirmed PCNPA can offer transport</p>	<p>Tom to extend offer to others via Basecamp / Facebook and respond this week</p>
9	<p>AOB</p> <p>Instagram – YC not happy with the way that the ability to post on Instagram stands currently:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Current system of submission via Tom / Medi / Does not fulfil the real-time way in which young people use Insta - Although understand accessibility reasoning question whether complete ban on emojis is justified? - Motivation almost zero as a result - Considering setting up own account anyway - (minor point) Typo in recent post needs correction 	<p>Tom will flag up typo</p> <p>Raise with E-Comms</p> <p>Sarah H to look at issues</p>
8	<p>Date of next meetings:</p> <p>10th May Youth Committee</p> <p>24th May YC Working Group</p>	
	Check out as in brackets above	

Next / Future Agenda to inc:

- Tom to invite Anthony Richards and Matt Cloud to future meeting to talk about RoW and promotion to young people

- YC to make videos to complete those started by Dave Welton on Newgale day / add to Graffiti project resource pack
- Meet YouthBank funders requirements for Graffiti project
- Youth Ctte development etc
-